Republic of the Philippines

Pepartment of Education
DIGOS CITY DIVISION
DIVISION MEMORANDUM
CID-2023-510
To : CID and SGOD Chiefs

Education Program Supervisors
Public Schools District Supervisors
Human Resources personnel
Concerned Secondary School Heads

Subject : SUBMISSION OF DATA ON THE PD PROGRAMS PROVIDED TO NON-
FILIPINO MAJORS

Date : November 28, 2023

Relative to Regional Memorandum CLMD-2023-298, the field is hereby requested
to submit data on the number of secondary schools employing teachers with non-
Filipino majors who are teaching Filipino subjects and were given professional
development programs to enhance their competencies in teaching Filipino. This covers
trainings provided by all DepED governance level (central, regional, division and school
levels) from SY 2020 to present. Kindly submit the requested data through
http:/ /bit.ly/SESPBaseline on or before November 28, 2023.

Immediate dissemination and compliance.

For and in the absence of Schools Division Superintendent:

BASILI?PI:AIANA-AY, JR, EdD

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Officer-in-charge r?}
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Enclosed: As stated.
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Office of the Regional Director

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM

HRDD-2023-298

To g Schools Division Superintendents

Chief of Curriculum and Learning Management Division,
Curriculum Implementation Division, and School
Governance and Operations Division

Subject: SUBMISSION OF DATA ON THE PD PROGRAMS PROVIDED
TO NON-FILIPINO MAJORS

Date : November 28, 2023

The National Educators Academy of the Philippines (NEAP) is mandated to
develop and implement needs-responsive, relevant, effective, and accessible
professional development programs to teachers, school leaders, and other teaching-
related personnel as stipulated in RA 11713.

In view of this, all Schools Division Offices (SDOs) are requested to submit the
data on the number of secondary schools employing teachers with non-Filipino
majors who are teaching Filipino subject and were given professional development
programs to enhance their competencies in teaching Filipino. This covers trainings
provided on all DepEd governance levels (central, regional, division, and school levels)
from SY 2020 to present. Kindly submit the requested data through
http:/ /bit.ly/SESPBaseline on or before November 28, 2023.

Furthermore, SDOs are likewise requested to submit and upload relevant
references and issuances (e.g. division or school memorandum) stating that the
professional development program/s were intended for teachers with non-Filipino
majors. Pertinent activity plans and completion reports should also be submitted as
means of verifications (MOVs). All MOVs must be uploaded in a merged pdf file with
filename in this format: [Region] [SDO] MOV.

For questions and clarifications, you may contact Ms. Ana-Sol Reyes, NEAP
Professional Development Division Senior Education Program Specialist, through
email anasol.reyes@deped.gov.ph.
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By the Authority of the Regional Director:
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Address: F. TorrelSt. Davao City {8000) 1SO 9001:2015 - Certified
Telephone Nos.: (082) 291-1665; (082) 221-6147




